

The Village Quilter

Official Newsletter of the Fallbrook Quilt Guild Founded 1987 Issue 11 for the 2021–2022 Guild Year June 2022

Fallbrook Quilt Guild PO Box 1704 Fallbrook CA 92088

Facebook:

Fallbrook Quilt Guild

https://fallbrookquiltguild.com

Guild Officers:

President: Frannie Marr dancingfrannie@gmail.com

1st VP: Ann Turley ann@annturley.info

2nd VP: Karen Johnston karejohnston@gmail.com

Secretary: Tricia Voight triciavoight715@gmail.com

Treasurer: Barbara Anderson

barbqq@att.net

Nonprofit Compliance Officer: Collette Ford ccford7@cox.net

Ways and Means Chair: Penny Bottomly vbplayer77@gmail.com

Membership Chairs: Linda Rosensteel rrrljr0000@aol.com

Barbara Erickson ericksonsvines@yahoo.com

Table of Contents

List of Officers – 1 Message from the President – 2

June Birthdays - 2

Programs – 3

Potluck - 3

Quilts of Love - 4

Board Meeting and General Meeting Minutes – 4

Membership – 7

Newsletter - 7



NewQuilters.com

Hí Ladies,

There is a possible of the quilt guild year with a potluck lunch on Thursday June 2nd. Please bring a dish to share and feel free to arrive a little early as we can begin eating as soon as 1pm. We will be installing our new board at this meeting. We'll also have a fun activity and will get more information about the upcoming guild challenge.

This has been a particularly challenging year for so many reasons, among them the complete lack of information I was given at the start of the guild year. With a lot of support from current and past members I did my best to keep the guild running. That was my reason for taking on the job of President, just to keep the guild going. I'm happy to turn over the job and all the information I've gathered to Sharon, knowing it will be in very capable hands. I'd like to thank those of you who supported me and helped me complete the job I blindly took on. If the job wasn't done to your satisfaction, perhaps you could take your turn running it next time. I wish you all a wonderful summer. Happy Quilting!

With best regards,

Frannie Marr
FOG President





Attribution: printable from Etsy

<u>Celebrating June Birthdays</u>

8 Diana Rash 13 Temre Marciano 15 Ursula Hohaus-Hawkins 22 Karen Johnston 30 Ann Harris

Programs

his is my last article for you as 1st VP. Karen Johnston and I are trading job titles in July but will continue to work together as a team. We've both had a lot of fun coming up with speakers and creative programs for the guild, and the upcoming years will be no different. The May meeting was a surprising success and plans are underway to repeat the format on a regular basis. We will announce the guidelines for the challenge at our June meeting and hope to see many of our members joining in on the fun. Karen will have more information for you.

Happy quilting, Ann Turley

June Potluck

Come have fun with our group one last time before our summer "break" – bring whatever dish you want to share. The doors will open at 12:30. The Guild will be providing water, paper goods, and utensils.

See you there!

Carol Wilson & Becky Forbes



Quilts of Love Dixie Johns

At the May guild meeting, members turned in seventeen quilts for Quilts of LOVE. Pictured here are some that will be delivered to the nonprofit Elizabeth Hospice, many of which were part of our last Saturday's workshop.

Thanks for all these lovely creations.

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Board Meeting and General Minutes April and May 2022

Fallbrook Guild Board Meeting Minutes April 13, 2022

Meeting called to order by President Frannie Marr at 1:10 In attendance were Frannie Marr, Ann Turley, Karen Johnston, Linda Rosensteel, Penny Bottomly, Barb Anderson, and Tricia Voight.

Next board meeting will be at Linda Rosensteel's, 1270 Valentine, Fallbrook, May 18th at 2:00 pm.

After a short discussion on extending terms of service for Penny Bottomly, Karen Johnston, and Ann Turley in their current positions; a motion was made by Ann Turley and second by Karen Johnston to extend these terms for another year. The motion carried.

Reports

Treasurer, Barb Anderson - \$35,093 current balance. Tina Rainey and Diana Rash will be serving on the audit committee to be completed by July for next year.

Ways and Means, Penny Bottomly \$66 for Opportunity Quilt sales at the El Camino Quilt meeting, this guild will be putting a picture of our quilt on their website. It was pointed out that we need to create a Design and Construct committee for the next opportunity quilt to be ready for reveal in Aug 2023.

Membership, Linda Rosensteel – 86 members currently.

There was no other business. A motion was made by Ann Turley and seconded by Barb Anderson to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 2:20.

Respectfully submitted

Tricia Voight

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Meeting May 5, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 1:30 by President Frannie Marr.

Announcements

Next month will be the potluck, door opens at 12:30 and we can start eating at 1:00. Everyone is invited to bring what they choose, water and paper goods provided.

Thanks to those completing the survey, still open to be accepted until May 15.

Today's featured speaker, Wendy Knight, had a family emergency and will not be presenting. Karen and Ann stepped in to present us with a unique meeting. Today we will be treated to quilts that tell a story. Several of our own members will be telling us the story behind the quilt.

We are all invited to take on the next challenge. You will have a chance to stretch your creativity and learn something new. There will be no fee. If you choose to pick up a piece of focus fabric, you are committing yourself to complete it.

Barb Anderson was the first to tell her story. Barb was taught by her grandmother to quilt and appliqué by hand. Her Jinny Beyer quilt took a year to complete and was hand pieced, appliquéd, and quilted. It is her tribute to her grandmother.

Irene Aulthaus shared her Grandmas Kitchen quilt, a Lori Holt pattern. Irene grew up on a farm in South Dakota living near her grandparents. Her grandfather emigrated from Germany to South Dakota where he farmed. When her grandparents retired her family moved into the house. Putting this quilt together reminded her of her grandmother, never without an apron, making cakes and bread, all the utensils from the kitchen. She designed the border and used wrapped rickrack for effect.

Deb Raver shared her quilt that features fabric brought to her by her son after his trip to New Zealand. Deb, an accomplished appliquér created a beautiful 9-block quilt using the batik fabric for the appliqués. The quilt was presented to her son and is hanging in his bedroom.

Penny Bottomly shared her quilt "Remember When" created for her granddaughters. Every block represents some incident related to her grandchildren and other family members. The completed quilt has been given to her adult children to remind them of their children. She also shared a second quilt illustrating musicals and theater productions that are memorable to. her children.

Chris Brewer paid tribute to her husband with the quilt she shared. It features his passion for cars from the 1900s to the present. He was moved to tears when she gave it to him. Chris related how she met her husband when she worked at the post office. He was impressed because she drove a 4-speed mustang. The quilt illustrates his journey through the years as a race car driver. Chris and her husband now drive around the country touring with their brass era cars from before the early 1900s.

Chris Gill shared a 1930's appliquéd and embroidered quilt featuring block patterns from the Rainbow Quilt Company. William Pinch started in the 1920s creating patterns and by the 1930s had an entire line. Many of these patterns are familiar to us today.

Reports

Membership – Linda Rosensteel

Currently we have 86 members, 1 returning and 1 new. There are 39 in attendance today and 15 renewals.

Treasurer - Barb Anderson

There is \$33,000.00, approximately, in our account.

Tina Rainey and her committee presented the slate of new officers – Sharon Boehm, president, 1st VP Karen Johnston, 2nd VP Ann Turley, Mara Woods Secretary, Tricia Voight Treasurer, Collette Ford Compliance, Penny Bottomly Ways and Means, Paula Manning made a motion to accept the slate, Betsy Shirkey seconded, the motion carried, and the slate was accepted. New officers will be installed at the June meeting.

Show and Tell

Betty Hall, Karen Johnston, Mara Woods, Jan Conklin, Karen Brown, Sheryl Kaplan, Linda Rosensteel, Ann Turley, and Betsy Shirkey.

Drawings

Meeting adjourned 3:20.

Respectfully submitted

Tricia Voight

Membershíp Linda Rosensteel

It's that time of year again.

Spring flowers mean that it's time for Fallbrook Quilt Guild membership renewal! To be included in our 2022–2023 membership roster make sure to submit your renewal form and dues by our June meeting.

The form is attached at the end of the newsletter.

Thanks!

Newsletter

Cindy Stephen (ckstephen 1@gmail.com) will be taking over duties as newsletter editor starting with the August issue. She will be setting up a schedule for the submission of material to the newsletter, and will let everyone know.

Staying in touch with friends

We've been notified that Marj Freda has a new address and looks forward to hearing from her Fallbrook Quilt Guild friends.

Marj Frida 351 E Palm Dr Placentia CA 92870